
 
 

May 2, 2025 

 

The Honorable Tom Cole     The Honorable Rosa DeLauro 

Chairman       Ranking Member 

Committee on Appropriations     Committee on Appropriations 

H-305, the Capitol      1036 Longworth HOB 

Washington, DC 20515     Washington, DC 20515 

 

Dear Chairman Cole and Ranking Member DeLauro, 

 

I am requesting funding for Germantown, Englewood, Taylorsville Upstream Dam Walls 

Rehabilitation. The entity to receive funding for this project is the Miami Conservancy District, 

located at 38 E. Monument Avenue Dayton, OH 45402. The funding would be used to make 

critical repairs to address the structural instability of three dams that are currently over 100 years 

old and past their useful life. The project is an appropriate use of taxpayer funds because it will 

extend the useful life of these high hazard dams for at least another 75 years, thereby reducing 

the risk of catastrophic flooding. 

 

This project has a federal nexus because funding provided is for purposes authorized by section 

203 of the Stafford Act (42 U.S.C. 5133) as amended by Section 1234, National Public 

Infrastructure Pre-Disaster Hazard Mitigation, of the Disaster Recovery Reform Act (DRRA) of 

2018. 

 

I certify that I have no financial interest in this project, and neither does anyone in my immediate 

family. 

 

Sincerely, 

 

 
Michael R. Turner 

Member of Congress 

 


